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EASING RESTRICTIONS

Restrictions to ease in schools
were released. A phased approach
commenced on Monday 28th Feb.

SPORTING SCHOOLS GRANT

We have been lucky enough to secure funding
from Sporting Schools Australia for Tenpin
Bowling each Friday for the rest of term.

EXCURSION DAY - MARTIAL ARTS

TENNIS LESSON

IN THE CLASSROOM

EXCURSION FUN



Welcome to Week 8

It is lovely to be back into the swing of things at school this
week. Students are working well and making great use of the
basketball/tennis courts while the playground is still too wet
and muddy. 

For families adversely affected by the floods, the Maclean Flood
Centre is open with great support and resources. Kevin Hogan
has also offered assistance for those requiring help with the
clean-up. Grants and monetary support are offered by NSW
Government. Many donations have been offered to the school
by different organisations. Please be in touch if there is
anything you require.

Harmony day is Monday 21st March. Students are asked to
wear Orange. We will undertake activities that celebrate
cultural diversity and inclusion.

We wish Joseph Novicky the very best at North Coast
swimming in Coffs Harbour tomorrow. Joey will compete in
50m Freestyle, 50m Backstroke and 50m Breaststroke. This is a
great achievement.

Our school is undergoing works over the Easter Break. This will
give us greater access to our school buildings. 

Our students attended Maclean High School Transition today.
They left feeling quite nervous but have returned very
confident and sharing stories of a great day.

Don't forget to donate Easter Eggs for our upcoming P&C
Easter Raffle. 

PRINCIPAL NEWS

High School Transition

North Coast Regional PSSA
Swimming Championships

Tenpin Bowling  

Harmony Day - 

Netball Gala Day Yrs 3 - 6

Big Vegie Crunch 10am

Easter Hat Parade

 Last day of Term 1

 Students return Term 2

 School Photos

Wednesday 16th March

 
Thursday 17th March

Friday 18th March

       departing 9.30am - 11am

Monday 21st March

      Wear Orange 

Wednesday 30th March

Thursday 31st March

Wednesday 6th April

Friday 8th April

Wednesday 22nd April

Tuesday 3rd May

UPCOMING
EVENTS



FLOOD SUPPORTS

Yamba Rotary will be holding a Free BBQ Breakfast for
Palmers Island Residents:

This Sunday - 13th March 8am - 10am
Next sunday - 20th March 8am - 10am

On the Corner of Dally and Gordon Streets.
Egg & Bacon Rolls, Sausage Sandwiches and Soft Drinks.

The flood recovery centre is open
in Maclean- 50A River Street
Maclean.
The centre is able to assist with
grants, financial support and a
large range of support services .
Please drop in if you have been
flood affected- they are willing
and ready to help.

The Uniting Church Red Dove Op-Shop at 18
Angourie Road Yamba are offering to families
of Palmers Island School affected by the
floods free clothes and kitchen items to
those needing them. Please make yourself
known at the front of the shop, so that they
can assist you.











To get us back in the right mood
for school, Palmers students
have had some amazing days of
learning and fun before our
grounds opened again. I'm so
proud of the way our students
behaved and looked after one
and other on our days away at
YPS, Black Diamond, Tennis and
Yamba Community pool. It was
fantastic to see how respectful
our students were to their
teachers and how ready they
were to show of their skills.
Looking forward to bowling at
the end of this week!

That's it for now.
Kind regards
Mr Little

NEWS FROM MR LITTLE'S
CLASSROOM
Hello from K, 1, 2, 

The recent floods have unfortunately affected us in many ways, disrupting
learning at school and impacting homes all around the Clarence. Now we
are back at school we've been fortunate to share with Mrs Essex's class
while we wait for fresh carpet in our big K, 1, 2 room as parts of the room
became waterlogged. A big credit to my class who have taken it in their
stride and have happily re-engaged in their learning each day and paid
attention to the changes around play due to the muddy school grounds.

Our kindies have been just introduced to their first letter and letter sound
- M m. We are practicing our handwriting and thinking of words that begin
with that sound. Year 1 have been learning and revising their digraphs and
reading texts that use all the sounds they know. Year 2 are learning about
and writing persuasive texts. They have already written about their
favourite season by stating their opinion and at least two reasons why.

In numeracy Kindies have been familiarising themselves with numbers and
quantities up to 10 and have started to gather data and put it in yes or no
graphs. Some questions include; Do you take a bus to school? Do you like
broccoli? etc etc. Our year 1 group have been learning ordinal numbers and
carefully matching their first, second, third and beyond with the
corresponding number. As a homework task, ask the students to recount
their day using ordinal numbers. Year 2 have been learning about place
value of numbers over 10, and are working hard each day to complete their
tasks.



NEWS FROM MRS ESSEX'S
CLASSROOM

Supporting Student Voice after a disaster – www.Emerging Minds 

Our little community is slowly trying to recover from the recent
floods, and our children will be affected in different ways. Allowing
your child to have a voice is about acknowledging that young people
are experts in their own lives and have the right and desire to be
actively involved in the decisions that impact them. 
Sometimes during disasters or times of crisis, children and young
people can feel helpless and invisible. While this may not be done
intentionally, it’s important that children and young people are
engaged in disaster recovery as they can offer unique experiences
and perspectives.
Preparedness is important and helps you and your children to work
together to get ready practically and emotionally for a potential
disaster. This can increase your confidence and ability to deal with a
disaster, think more clearly and act according to your emergency
plan.

One of the most important ways you can minimise a child’s stress and
anxiety in an emergency situation is through coping well yourself. The
skills that educators have are what students need to help them
regroup, recover and make the best of the opportunities that come
their way.
As educators we will work with your children by helping them in their
response to the challenges of a disaster or trauma event and, as
always, we can continue to help children develop resilience in the way
we teach, interact with and model positive behaviour to our students.



psychological first aid

PFA is based on the most recent evidence on what helps children to recover after a frightening or
traumatic event. It is used in the same way physical first aid is used – as a way to assess and protect
people who are in an emergency threatening their lives or wellbeing. PFA is an internationally
accepted concept and strategy supported by the World Health Organisation, which has developed
specific guidelines for use across the world.
PFA for children in a disaster or emergency is based on five important concepts:

The immediate aftermath of a disaster can be overwhelming for all members of a community but
focusing on these fundamental ideas can help give you and the children in your care much needed
focus and direction to help support physical and psychological recovery for everyone.

If you or your child needs assistance during this time please contact 

Lifeline   13 11 14
Kids Helpline   1800 55 1800

Mrs Essex

tel:13%2011%2014
tel:1800%2055%201800


It’s great to be back at school again, inside the classroom working hard with
all the kids. I bet we were all hoping for a ‘normal’ year this year but it has
been anything but so far. I can’t believe we’re already 8 weeks into this term
and have 3 to go before our Easter break. Time flies when you’re having fun.

Thanks to Mrs Wiseman for organising our ‘best day ever’ excursion. It was
something we all needed to lift the spirits for the kids during a challenging
time away from school and their friends. It was a fantastic day and I
especially enjoyed the Mixed Martial arts with Combat Wombat Wanita
giving some great examples to the class.

NEWS FROM MR
BURGESS'S CLASSROOM

High School
Transition,            
 Wed 16th March

Joey is off to North
Coast Swimming
Championships. 

Check-in assessment
(Week 9) 

News

      Good luck Joey!

WHAT'S ON IN
OUR CLASS

In Literacy, our class is continuing through our Narrative writing units.
Students are learning about exciting introductions, character development
and how to structure a narrative. We will continue to work to develop our
skills until the end of the term and publish our narratives. Our afternoon
sessions have been filled with more coding fun. Students are enjoying
exploring the makecode program and are creating some fantastic projects
with their partners. Our class have already completed several projects such
as a flashing heart, name tag, step counter and many more.

Our first High School transition is on this Wednesday. It will be a great
experience for our Year 6 students to explore and participate in some
activities for the first time. Our school will also be playing Ten pin bowling
on Friday mornings until the end of term. Make sure to bring your
permission note back.

Please if you haven’t
already, sign up for our
class dojo. It is a great way
to have a look inside at
what the class is completing
every day. Photos and
videos can be posted of the
class in our class story to
keep updated on what the
class is working hard on.

Kind regards,
Mr Burgess



COMMUNITY NEWS

Claim 2 x $100
Active Kids
Vouchers
* *  M O R E  I N F O R M A T I O N  O N  N E X T  P A G E








